
 

 

 

 

On February 2nd, 2014, GCCR lost one of its adopters and greatest cheerleaders, Sue (Suzie) 

Bolin. In 2011, after losing their two Cavaliers within months of each other, Sue and Jerry Bolin 

heard about GCCR and applied to adopt one of our very needy Cavaliers. They came to the 

Chicago Pet Show in Darien and met Crumpet, a very shy mill girl. Sue and Jerry recognized that 

Crumpet needed them as much as they needed her. Crumpet blossomed under their care and 

became the love of their lives. 

Sue and Jerry had many pets during their 62 years together, but 

they came to know and love Cavaliers for their sweet dispositions 

and loving natures. Sue told everyone she knew about GCCR’s 

mission to help abused, abandoned, and otherwise endangered 

Cavalier King Charles Spaniels. She had wonderful things to say 

about GCCR volunteers and she loved attending the annual Jingle 

Pawty with Jerry and Crumpet. 

As a final tribute to Sue and her love for Crumpet, Jerry asked in 

her obituary that in lieu of flowers, contributions should be made 

to GCCR. Over $1300 in donations were received in Sue’s 

memory. When he heard about the donations, Jerry said “Sue 

would really be smiling now”! Jerry, Sue, and Crumpet, Christmas 2012 

 

(To make a memorial donation in remembrance of a person or pet, visit GCCR’s website under Giving.) 
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http://www.gccavalierrescue.org/Giving

